
North Shore Health Department

Board of Health
August 17, 2023



Agenda
• Approval of the May 2023 Minutes

• Summer 2023 in Review

• Fall 2023 Planning

• CHA/CHIP Next Steps

• Preparedness Updates

• Program Updates

• 2024 Budget Update

• NSHD/NSFR Updates

• Workforce Development

• 140 Review

• WALHDAB Updates

• Master of Public Health Intern Presentation: Bri Ross

• Other items



Summer 2023 
in Review
Community Outreach

• Farmers markets x6

• Shorewood Bike Rodeo

• Brown Deer Community Vibes x2

• Dog swim events – dog bite 
prevention

• National Night Out in Glendale and 
myBlue Night Out in Bayside



Summer 2023 cont.

• It was an environmental 
health summer!

• Tick surveillance & news 
segment, mosquito (WNV) 
surveillance, beach testing



TCE 101



Some of what NSHD did...

• Connected immediately and 
individually with residents

• Conducted inspections at the 
Lydell (3)

• Sought voluntary compliance

• Created orders for evacuation 
and testing

• Made a page on NSHD website 
for TCE FAQ

• Becky met daily for a month with 
DHS, DNR, GZA, and the owner. 
Then down to every other day 
and switching soon to weekly



Community 

Conversations

Select potential Priority 

Areas for our 

Community Health 

Improvement Plan 

(CHIP)

Use CHA data and 

community 

conversations to 

select priority areas 

for our CHIP

Share results of 

community 

conversations and 

finalize priority areas 

with stakeholders

• BOH meeting in 
November

• Village Managers 
meeting

• Village Board 
meetings

• Other stakeholder 
meetings

Create Action Team 

with community 

partners and 

stakeholders for 

each priority area 

North Shore CHA/CHIP Next Steps

Action Teams will 

develop specific 

goals & strategies for 

each priority

October & 
November

November & 
December

January 2024 & 
beyond!

Create CHIP report 

with selected 

priority areas, goals 

& strategies

Current CHIP is 2020-

24. New CHIP will 

cover 2025-29.



Fall 2023 
Planning

No Brown Deer Back to School Clinic:

Instead, offering clinic times for children who need 
vaccines to come to the office—Still free of charge!

Updates:
COVID-19 vaccines are commercialized – meaning 
many vaccinating sites will return to “traditional” 
health care coverage

• CDC’s Bridge Access program will allow us 
to vaccinate uninsured/underinsured 
adults

Important Date: August 28th – Joey will be 
attending the CDC BRIDGE ACCESS PROGRAM 
webinar detailing the change

• Flu Clinics: 3-4 mass Clinics 
September – October
• Brown Deer Community Center
• Shorewood HS
• NSHD Shorewood Office
• Whitefish Bay Rec/HS – TBD

• Fall Vaccines:
• Influenza – infants, children, adults, 

and 65+

• To be determined:
• Respiratory Syncytial Virus (RSV) 

vaccine was approved by CDC for 
65+ and COVID (See update)



Public Health Emergency 
Preparedness (PHEP)

• Submitted PHEP and City Readiness Initiative (CRI) BP5 budget 
proposal – waiting for approval

• Self-directed objective: 

• Review, revise and/or develop internal policies to improve our public health 
preparedness and response operations, including policies relating to 
WEAVR, requesting emPOWER data, and integrating ESSENCE into our 
preparedness activities. 

• Updating Region 7 Public Health Emergency Response Plan 
(PHERP)

• RNC Planning – July 2024 



PHEP Continued...

• Meeting with Nicolet High School staff and community 
preparedness partners next week – 

• Purpose is for local community agencies to come together and 
discuss what their role(s) and responsibilities are before and after a 
critical incident, if it were to occur at or near Nicolet.

• Updating our POD plans this budget period

• POD = Point of Dispensing



Program Updates: 
Overdose to Action

• Received funding from DHS for harm 
reduction vending machine to go in lobby 
at Brown Deer Village Hall, which also 
houses BD Police and our department.

• $50,000 for Nasal naloxone (Narcan), IM 
naloxone, and fentanyl test strips

• Competitive RFP forthcoming

• Added several new members to our OFR

• Motel 6 used our Narcan!



NSHD 2024 Budget
• Work in progress

• Seeking a 3.5% operational increase

• Not sure yet where we will land

• Met with some reluctance, still working on it!

• Budgeted a 1.5/2.0 raise for the team (6-month 
increments) to try and stay competitive in the market

• Budgeted 30K of spending down our fund balance, but 
confident that we won't need that

• Applying for grants all the time

• New CM position 50% funded by NSHD, 50% NSFR and 
exploring additional options

• COVID funds are dwindling

• 5-year Public Health Infrastructure grant is forthcoming 
(waiting on contract) $190,900



Building Updates

• On time!

• Picking furniture and 
finishes is hard!



Next Steps

pre-cast panels

14 Aug.

21 Aug. pre-cast panels, 
framing, steel work inside 
NSFR space, some 
foundational work

28 Aug. finishing pre-cast 
panels, structural steel, 
health's underground 
plumbing

4 Sep. more plumbing, 
health dept foundation 
poured



Workforce Development

• Becky continues policy and advocacy work with WALHDAB 
and WPHA

• Joey continues to pursue disease intervention training and 
the New to Public Health Residency Program

• Joey is training this week as a lead risk assessor

• Heather will train as a car seat technician in the coming weeks

• Chris perinatal Hep B, vaccine preventable illness, applied for a 
fellowship to work more closely with hospital system infection 
preventionists

• Kayla has been doubling down on prepping for RNC with SE 
region work and planning groups

• Leslie completed a hoarding training



Workforce Development

• Becky going to PIO training in Alabama in Sept for Wisconsin week 

(pre-RNC)

• 106 folks from WI attending

• All expenses paid

• Off-boarded 2 amazing interns!

• Heather got an abstract selected for the Public Health in Practice 

WPHA conference in October. Topic—where PHNs fit into PH3.0

• Tanya attended the Public Health Improvement Training (PHIT) for 3 

days

• Heather and Tanya attended a 2-day preceptorship training for AHEC



NSHD 140 Review: June 16th, 2023
Went very well!

Attended by 3 DHS subject matter experts and 2 
senior administrators who observed

All staff participated—we prepped for the 
interview component for about a month and had 
1 mock session

Were supposed to get our report in the first 
week of July and still have nothing

Becky followed up several times and the140 
Review Coordinator is swamped but relayed 
preliminary great news on August 3rd.

Becky-

We’re still working on the report (well, I am…the two 

jobs thing).  However, the review team’s recommendation 

is going to be that NSHD be re-confirmed as a Level III 

health department.

Apologies for the delay.  Hopefully it’s all crossing Ts and 

dotting Is from here on out.

Cheers,

-Matthew

--

Matthew M. Collie (He/Him/His)

Southeastern Region Director

DHS 140 Program Supervisor

Division of  Public Health, WI DHS

Cell: (608) 354-7932 | matthew.collie@dhs.wisconsin.gov

mailto:Matthew.collie@dhs.wisconsin.gov


WALHDAB

• Working on the PH Infrastructure Costing and 
Capacity Assessment

• Discussing roles and not duplicating efforts for RNC 
as a health officer group

• Ongoing discussion about 2 professional groups and 
whether they should be combined or disbanded (PH 
Generalists and PH Nurses)

• A group for deputy leadership is moving forward



Student and Internship Updates

• North Shore Health Department Internship Program

• Summer 2023 Interns

• Public Health Communications Intern – Cate

• Public Health Nurse Intern – Hailey

• AHEC (Area Health Education Center) – Nkem

• Earn & Learn Program – Armani

• MPH Student Intern – Bri



Parent Social Group

• Our goals

• How it began

• Moving forward 



My Time At The North Shore 
Health Department Next Steps

• Submitting my final paper and 
presentation on my work completed 
during this internship

• Graduation on August 31st, 2023!

Experiences and work

• CHA Appendix

• Tick Dragging

• New Mom Home Visits

• Birth data and records review

• Narcan Training

• Bike Rodeos

• Farmer’s Markets

• Brown Deer Community Vibes

• Parent Social Group

• TCE exposure follow up



Status Update: Health 
Officer 2023 Goals

• Develop a transition plan to close BD & SW; 

move to Glendale

• By the end of 2023

• Explore/pursue a social work position in the NS

• Continue to apply for grants and negotiate 

the position in the budget

• Ensure program visibility in all 7 NS communities

• Summer event season has been busy

• Resolve ongoing human health hazard cases

• Complete!

• Assess the workload of the PHNs

• Made many changes, but still have some gaps 

we are working to fill

• Collaborate more often with HR

• Yes, but stable staffing for the last 8 months

• Pursue new funding options

• Public Health Vending Machine

• CDBG—applied for more for 2024

• Narcan Direct is coming back

• Increased Beach Testing funding
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